
CNYR SCCA September 2025 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The September 2025 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at the 
Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 10-September-2025. 
 
RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:16 pm. There were 6 attendees. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio welcomed the group and provided a report of MDR Motorsports activities since 
the last meeting. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro reported he participated in the latest CNY Solo event in a FWD car (Gerrit’s 
Speed3) for the first time and did better than he thought he would. He also participated in a 
Glen Region event in a borrowed NB Miata.  
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini was not present. Financial reports will be loaded when available. 
 
Secretary Report: 
The Secretary reported the August meeting minutes were loaded up on the club website 
August 14th. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as loaded on the 
website. The vote to accept was unanimous. 
 
The Secretary also reported that Finger Lakes Region member Mike Toombs is running for 
the position of Area 10 Director which CNY is part of. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken was not present. Mark M. and Mark E. reported the most recent Solo 
(August 17th) was a successful event with great weather and 40 competitors. 
 
Mark also reported he purchased a new battery ($20) for the older timing display along with a 
new wireless receiver ($200) which now gives the club two complete wireless timing displays. 
 
Upcoming events: September 21st is an OOR event at Seneca Army Depot followed by the 
final CNY event on October 12th. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering reported he is looking at a potential vehicle to use as storage for 
RallyX equipment. 
 
The next RallyX event is October 11th at the Hastings site (day before the final Solo event). 
 
Anyone who can assist Vince with setup for the October 11th event, please contact him 
directly. 
 
 
 



Flagging & Competition Report: 
No report. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
No Report. 
 
Old Business: 
The proposed slate of officers for 2026 consists of the following: RE: Mark Mangicaro; ARE: 
Bob Schultz; Secretary: Ed Leubner; Treasurer: Jay Cartini. Note, the list will be finalized at 
the October meeting. There is still time for anyone else to throw their hat in the ring if 
interested in running for a position. Anyone interested in running for an office, please contact 
RE Donofrio. 
 
New Business: 
Following the discussion of locating a storage vehicle for the RallyX program, ARE Mangicaro 
made a motion to allow RallyX Chair Moellering to pursue an initial purchase agreement up to 
$5,000. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 
Ed L. made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:21pm. 
 
The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, October 8th at the Liverpool 
American Legion. 
 
Minutes submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 


